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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Risk Management 
(352) 674-1828  

 
Utility Operations 

(352) 751-3939 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   

located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 

operate and other important community information. For 

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 

scheduled maintenance: 

 Mulberry Grove Dog Park 

The Mulberry Grove Dog Park will be closed for maintenance February 11th 

through February 14th.    

 Canal Street Tennis & Pickleball Courts 

The Canal Street Tennis and Pickleball Courts will be closed for maintenance until 

further notice. 

 Churchill Street Recreation Center  

The Churchill Street Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on 

February 23rd.  

 Canal Street Recreation Center  

The Canal Street Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on February 

16th.   

 Fish Hawk Recreation Center  

The Fish Hawk Recreation Center will be closed for cleaning on February 16th.   

 Sterling Heights Recreation Center  

The Sterling Heights Recreation Center will be closed  for quarterly cleaning on 

February 17th.   

 Bradenton Recreation Center 

The Bradenton Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly cleaning on 

February 17th. 

 Rohan Recreation Center Shuffleboard Courts 

The Rohan Recreation Center Shuffleboard Courts will be closed for resurfacing 

January 29th through February 19th.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Project Wide Advisory Committee Q &A 

The Project Wide Advisory Committee will host a Q & A session on Thursday, 

February 28th at 6:00 P.M. at the Rohan Regional Recreation Center.   

This will be an opportunity for residents to learn more about the roles and 

responsibilities of the committee and to ask questions of the District Supervisors.  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

Joint Workshop- Amenity Fee Deferral Rate 

The Amenity Authority Committee and the Project Wide Advisory Committee will 

hold a joint workshop on Wednesday, March 20, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. in the 

Savannah Center. This meeting will be to discuss the Amenity Fee deferral rate 

and will include an opportunity for public comment.   

Please Join Us!! 

The District Customer Service Center and all District 

Administrative offices will be closed on Monday, February 

18, 2019 in observance of Presidents’ Day.  We will resume 

normal business hours on Tuesday, February 19th. All 

recreation centers, outdoor facilities and fitness clubs will remain open for your 

enjoyment.  Guest ID, Trail Fee and Activity Registration services will be available 

at La Hacienda, Lake Miona, Eisenhower and Rohan Regional Recreation Centers 

from 8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m. on Monday.  If you have any questions or would 

like additional information, please contact the District Customer Service Center at 

(352) 753-4508. 

There will be no change in the schedule for residential household trash or recycling 

pickups on President’s Day, February 18, 2019.  All routes will run as regularly 

scheduled.  

Holiday Information 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

Pet Owners 

Please be considerate of others and all properties.  Dog owners 
are responsible for picking up after their pets.  Please take all 
waste home for disposal.  Do not use storm drains, postal or 
recreation facilities for disposing of solid waste or plastic bags. In 
addition, please follow all county ordinances including all dogs 
are required to be on a leash. 

The Enrichment Academy Expo  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Improved Recreation & Parks News  

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

Architectural Review Committee 

 

The Community Standards department is comprised of both deed compliance and 

architectural review.  We are always seeking to improve processes and strive to 

provide optimal customer service to all residents in The Villages.  Recently, 

Community Standards reviewed many of the procedures and processes relating to 

architectural review.  In working with the Architectural Review Committee (ARC) 

and Village Community Development Districts, some of the improvements 

residents and the ARC can expect include: 

 

Enhanced Training: 

Both District staff and members of the ARC have the opportunity for enhanced 

training on many aspects impacting the department.  With the opportunity 

for additional training for District staff, we look forward to providing 

residents with additional information and assistance when working with the 

Community Standards department.   

 

Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Application Form: 

An improved ARC Application is now available on www.DistrictGov.org or by 

visit the office at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing.  The new 

application provides a checklist outlining the materials the ARC needs to 

make a decision regarding external modifications.  Staff is happy to work 

with residents when completing the application to ensure all necessary 

documentation is included.   

 

Educational Materials: 

An Application Guide and examples of supplemental materials (site plan, 

landscape plan, elevation drawings, etc)  are now available by visiting 

www.DistrictGov.org or by visiting the office.   

 

 

http://www.DistrictGov.org
http://www.DistrictGov.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Technology Improvements: 

Technology improvements are taking place 

during the weekly ARC meetings to ensure all members of the committee 

and public are able to easily view applications and supporting documents.  

Staff within the Community Standards department is also receiving 

additional technology devices and training to provide additional resources 

when working with resident concerns. 

 

Architectural Review Manual: 

Staff and Board Supervisors for The Village Community Development 

Districts reviewed the Architectural Review Manual to eliminate certain 

minor modifications (palm tree removal, applications that have previously 

received petition approval, etc.) that may not be considered a substantial 

change.  Proposed changes are being presented to District Boards at the 

February 2019 meetings.   

Information Continued... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Property Management (DPM) is currently in the process of replacing the 
original fluorescent or incandescent under roof lighting at the neighborhood postal 
buildings in Districts 1 through 11 with LED fixtures. There are multiple benefits to 
the District and residents from switching to the new LED fixtures: 

 

 The existing fixtures are aging and exhibit surface rusting of the fixture bezels 
and require regular light sweeps to replace older bulbs. Change to the new 
fixtures decrease eminent maintenance costs.  

 Electric service cost savings by switching all postal facilities to the energy 
efficient LED bulbs.   

 Selected LED fixtures have improved lighting characteristics creating a brighter 
appearance and increased visibility around the postal area for enhanced public 
safety. 

 Selected LED fixture lighting is less attractive to bugs which we hope will reduce 
some of janitorial related maintenance efforts. 

 Unlike the older lighting fixtures, the selected LED fixtures are sealed reducing 
the probability of bugs getting into the fixture lens and accumulating, creating 
additional maintenance of the fixture. 

 

The work to complete this transition is well underway (about 90% complete) with a 
project completion date of March 2019.  

Information Provided by... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

The United States Golf Association recently implemented a new rule under Rule 
13.2a (2):  

There is no longer a penalty if a ball played from the putting green hits a 
flagstick left in the hole.  

Players are not required to putt with the flagstick in the hole; rather, they 
continue to have the choice to have it removed (which includes having 
someone attend the flagstick and remove it after the ball is played). 

Information obtained from www.usga.org 

Removing the flagstick to help in retrieving a golf ball from the cup is still 
considered proper etiquette and requires that we complete the task by hand. 
Using the flagstick to pinch and pull up the golf ball from the cup is frowned upon 
and not considered good etiquette standards. 

The challenge for Executive Golf Courses in The Villages is that many residents use 
assistance or ball removal devices for the convenience of not bending as far to 
remove golf balls from cups. When ball retrieval devices are inserted with 
flagsticks still in place (Photo 2) the damage to the delicate edges of cups occur.  It 
also causes degradation of the putting surface for the players that follow.   

We are asking all residents that use these devices to simply pull the flag stick out 
gently (Photo 1) and remove the golf ball with your device. This will ensure the 
integrity of the cup edges and allow players to enjoy the same crisp quality of the 
cups as the players before them.  

We appreciate your cooperation! 

 

Correct (Photo 1) way to remove ball  Incorrect (Photo 2) way to  

        remove ball causing damage 

http://www.usga.org


 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU!! We appreciate everyone that attended one of our Advanced 

Wastewater Management Workshops in January 2019! To view the 

information presented at the workshops, please visit 

www.DistrictGov.org. A video of the workshop and a listing of 

questions and answers discussed at the breakout sessions can be found at  

www.DistrictGov.org. If you have any 

questions, please contact the District Customer Service Center at 

(352) 753-4508. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

During the Board Meeting held on February 8, 2019, the District 2 Board 

interviewed four candidates who submitted an “Application for Appointment” for 

Seat 3. They appointed Candy Ginns.  Supervisor Ginns will serve the remainder of 

the term for Seat 3 which expires in 2022.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) conducted a Capital Projects Budget 
Workshop on Wednesday, January 23, 2019. The workshop began with a review of 
budgetary information related to amenity fee revenues and deferment rate, 10 Year 
Forecast, settlement proceeds and the updated RAD Capital Improvement Plan.  
 
The scope, design and preliminary estimates for two major capital projects were 
provided for discussion purposes.  The discussion of the first project, Villages of 
Marion Recreation Center (formerly church property) resulted in the Committee 
directing staff to include a $6.5 million placeholder for the design and renovation of 
the new recreation center.  Once the survey is completed, the Committee will make 
the necessary decisions regarding the scope/design and updated cost estimates. 
 
Next, the Paradise Recreation Center was discussed in which the scope, design and 
budget were presented and reviewed. The Committee decided to delay the project 
until the Villages of Marion recreation center was further along.  This action will 
allow the completion of the new recreation center to provide additional space when 
the Paradise Recreation Center is closed for renovation.   
 
Other topics included Aquatic Access Chair lifts and the Del Mar Gate.  The 
Committee agreed to proceed with the installation of Aquatic Access Chair Lifts at 
the last eight pools, north ofCR466, which are not equipped with a lift.  After much 
testimony from the public, deliberation and weighing of all issues, the Committee 
agreed to expend $15,000 to proceed with the redesign of a second entry lane at the 
Del Mar gate.   
 
This workshop also provided the opportunity for the staff to present to the 
Committee preliminary information for discussion purposes on various projects and 
the Committee to provide a consensus of a general direction for these projects. 
Thank you to the many residents who attended and participated in the discussion by 
asking questions and providing input during the Committee’s deliberation of each 
topic.  Your input made the AAC workshop more meaningful and productive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE (ALTERNATE MEMBER) 

VILLAGE CENTER COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT 

FOR THE LADY LAKE / LAKE COUNTY PORTION OF THE VILLAGES 

 

Village Center Community Development District for the Lady Lake / Lake County 
portion of The Villages is seeking an alternate volunteer member to serve as 
their representative on the Architectural Review Committee. 

 

The applicant must be a full time resident of Lady Lake or Lake County portion of 
The Villages and have lived in The Villages for at least one year.  Committee 
members are recommended to have education and/or experience in any of the 
following areas:  architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial 
construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, 
county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not required.  The Committee 
meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 3 hours (8:00 a.m. until 11:00 
a.m.).   

 

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural 
Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly 
thereafter.  If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the 
Architectural Review Committee, complete the attached application and return it 
to the Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, 
Florida, no later than 5:00 p.m. on February 22, 2019. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE 

ALTERNATE VOLUNTEER MEMBER FOR  

VILLAGE CENTER COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DISTRICT  

FOR THE LADY LAKE / LAKE COUNTY PORTION OF THE VILLAGES  

 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP 

 

This application must be returned to the Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, 

Florida no later than 5:00 p.m. on February 22, 2019. 

 

I understand that being an alternate member of the Architectural Review Committee (ARC) is a volunteer 

position which requires attendance at the ARC meeting every week for the first 4 weeks and once every month 

thereafter.  The applicant must be a full time resident of the Lady Lake / Lake County portion of The 

Villages and have lived there for at least one year.  Committee members are recommended to have education 

and/or experience in any of the following areas:  architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial 

construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc. 

 

1.  Please briefly describe your past business or career paths. 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

2.  What special skills or education do you have that would benefit the ARC?  (Please include special skills, 

experience or training such as architect, ability to read site plans, builder, condo/building management, working 

with deed restricted communities, etc.) 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

3.  Are you familiar with your deed restrictions and/or covenants?       Y            N 

 

 

Signature_______________________________ Phone_____________________ 

 

Print Name______________________________ Village of___________________ 

 

Address________________________________ Date_______________________ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

ShandsCair 2 was at Station #44 on Monday, February 11th to discuss and 
demonstrate landing zone operations.  Crews from The Villages Fire Rescue 
participated in the training. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by Sumter County 


